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Foodbank Collection 

 

Our annual Foodbank collection is taking place next week with donations being delivered to the 
Kirkcaldy Foodbank on the last day of term.  Our House Captains will be visiting registration classes 
this week to let pupils know what they can donate and how they can donate and reminding them 
that every item donated equals 1 point for their House.  We are very grateful to families for 
supporting this worthwhile cause and items can be handed in to the school office or pupils can hand 
items to their registration teacher.   

Items that can be donated to the Foodbank include non-perishable goods e.g. tinned fruit and 
vegetables, tinned soup, tinned meat and fish, dried pasta, packets of rice, diluting juice, long life 
milk etc.  All items donated will be very gratefully received by families in need in the local area. 



 

 

We are very excited that our first Drama production in 4 years takes place this week in VHS! Join us 
on Tuesday 13th or Wednesday 14th of December as we present "A Viewforth Christmas Carol". 

Tickets are on sale NOW for our winter performance of "A Viewforth Christmas Carol". Tickets cost 
£3 for an Adult and £1.50 for School Pupils/Concessions, these can be purchased from the school 
office. The show will begin at 7:30pm, with the doors opening at 7pm. What better way to get you 
into the Christmas Spirit! 



 

 

We have a team of staff working to poverty proof our school to ensure that money is not an issue 
and all of our young people can fully engage and participate in the life of the school.  We understand 
that if young people can't take part in opportunities because of cost, they will miss out and feel 
excluded, and it is harder for them to learn, achieve and be happy at school. 

As we approach Christmas and we hear more and more in the press about the cost of living crisis, I 
hope you will find the information below a helpful reminder of how Viewforth helps and supports 
families. 

Breakfast club - breakfast is provided free of charge to all pupils between 8.20am and 8.40am in our 
cafe. 

Uniform - our Guidance Team have a wide range of new school uniform available free of charge to 
pupils.  Pupils or parents/carers can speak directly to their Guidance Teacher who will be happy to 
help. 

Toiletries - there are a range of free of charge toiletries available to all pupils in the guidance base, 
including shower gels, deodorants etc. 

Period Poverty - Viewforth supports the Scottish Government's Period Poverty Programme and free 
sanitary products are available across the school.  Pupils are welcome and encouraged to take as 
much as they need for themselves and family members. 

Stationery - all staff are happy to issue pens, pencils and any other stationery as required free of 
charge. 

Subject specific resources - all departments are happy to provide subject specific resources free of 
charge to support young people to fully participate in their learning.  Examples of this include: Art 
materials, food containers for Home Economics and PE kit. 

Lockers - all pupils can rent a locker free of charge via the school office.  This allows them to store 
materials, outdoor jackets etc safely and securely. 

Clubs and activities - You will see from the extra-curricular item below that we offer a wider range 
of clubs and activities.  All of these are offered free of charge. 

Study Support - all pupils preparing for their SQA examinations and assessments are encouraged by 
their subject teachers to attend study support sessions.  These sessions are free of charge and pupils 
are provided with all resources necessary. 

School Trips - At Viewforth HS we believe that every young person should be able to participate in 
additional learning experiences.  With this in mind we offer support to our families who are in 
receipt of free school meals or living in SIMD areas 1-3 with the cost of school trips being met 
through our Pupil Equity Fund.  All trips directly related to learning within the curriculum are free of 
charge to all pupils. 



 

 

Is the cost of living crisis affecting you and your family?  There may be help that you are entitled to, 
including help for those who aren't entitled to any other benefits.  Click on this link to find out more 
https://our.fife.scot/gethelp 

A reminder that Viewforth HS is part of Windmill Community Campus and the team at the 
Community Council reception desk will be happy to talk you through the process or support you with 
your application. 

Study Support 

 

To support our learners in the Senior Phase to prepare for their prelim examinations in January and 
their SQA exams later in the session, there are a range of supported study sessions on offer in 
school.  Please encourage your child to attend the sessions related to their courses.  If you have any 
questions regarding study support, please contact Ms Greig, DHT, via the school office. 

 



 

e-sgoil Study Support 

 

e-sgoil launched in 2016 and provides fantastic support to learners via their programme of study 
support and live webinars.  Pupils can access the e-sgoil resources via their Glow login.   

 



School Nursing Health Hub 

 

School Nursing Health Hub/Chat Health Content  

  

The School Nursing Health Hub have launched a new text service which allows young people (aged 
12-19) who are enrolled in a Fife school to message a school nurse for advice, information and 
support on a range of health issues.  

A pupil can message the number (07312263023) at any time, but nurses will only be available to 
respond between 9 & 4:30am Mon – Fri (excluding public holidays). An automatic response is set up 
to inform pupils of expected response times and opening hours. 

More information on the service can be found via this link School Nursing Health Hub service for 
young people to contact the school nurse | NHS Fife 

Attendance at school 

 

A reminder that if your child is unwell or has an appointment and is unable to attend school, please 
telephone the school office on 01592 583408 and select option 1 for the attendance line.  If the line 



is engaged, there is the facility to leave a message.  Alternatively, you can send a text message to 
07860 030879, stating your child’s name and the reason for the absence.  If your child does not 
arrive to class, you will receive a Groupcall message informing you of their absence. 

If you require support with your child's attendance, please contact your child's guidance teacher 
who will be happy to provide support and advice. 

Extra-Curricular Activities 

 

As we move towards winter, we want to encourage young people to get involved in the wide range 
of clubs and activities we have on offer in Viewforth High School.  Almost all of our clubs and 
activities take place over lunchtime and are free to attend.  Please talk to your child and encourage 
them to get involved as it's a great way to make new friends, develop skills and build confidence. 



 

 



 

School Library - Equality and Diversity 

 



We have a range of texts in our school library, both fiction and non-fiction, covering themes 
including LGBTQ+, race and equality and health and wellbeing.  Pupils are welcome to visit the 
library to borrow books and our librarian Mrs Barker is on hand to make suggestions based on their 
interests or to help them find what they are looking for.  I would like to thank Fife Cultural Trust for 
supporting us to expand the range of books on offer to our school community. 

Dates for your diary... 

 

 

• Parent Council Meeting                              Monday 23rd January 

• S2 Parents’ Evening                                     Wednesday 25th January* 

• S3 Parents’ Evening                                     Tuesday 31st January* 

• In-service day (4)                                         Wednesday 15th February 

• Senior Phase Parents’ Evening                  Thursday 23rd February* 

• Parent Council Meeting                              Monday 13th March 

• Parent Council Meeting                              Monday 8th May 

• In-service day (5)                                         Tuesday 6th June 

• Parent Council Meeting                              Monday 19th June 



*Please note that this session we are returning to face-to-face parents’ evenings in the school 
building.  These will run between 4.30pm and 7pm and further information will be shared in advance 
of each evening. 

Care - Ambition - Respect - Equity 


